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“Where there is no vision, the people perish...” Proverbs 29:18

On August 14, Haiti 
suffered a 7.2 mag-
nitude earthquake that 
left over 2000 dead 
and thousands of 
people homeless. The 
church and school at 
Ti Goave are 30 miles 
from the epicenter. 
The school buildings 
suffered some dam-
age which we will eval-
uate and help repair. 
As we prepare this 
newsletter, our US 
team is getting ready 
to leave for Haiti.  

For the past several 
months, we have been 
assembling donations 
and buying supplies to 
send to Haiti. A few 
days before the earth-
quake, we made ar-
rangements to ship 
everything. When we 
arrived at the shipyard 
the following Monday, 
we were grateful to 
learn that the shippers 
were shipping at no 
cost because of the 
earthquake. What a 
blessing from the Lord! 

Our boxes  
being loaded at  
Port Everglades

Our boxes 
being   
unloaded 
at the 
mission 
campus

Two weeks later, our 
boxes were being     
unloaded at our mis-
sion campus. The ship-
ping process usually 
takes 4 to 6 weeks. 
Pastor Brucely had to 
pay $1,000 for customs 
and fees and trucking 
the boxes to the cam-
pus. We will put these 
supplies to work!  

We are planning 
food distributions this 
month. Please be 
praying that everything 
goes well. Thank you!
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Chenia And Her Family Have A New Home

Equipping Haitians to Change Haiti for Christ

Last year Chenia 
Tenor wrote her spon-
sors an updated letter. 
In it, she explained 
that the condition of 
her house was not 
good. Chenia’s spon-
sors asked us to visit 
the house and family 
and let them know 
what we find out.   

We discovered that 
Chenia and her family 
lived in a one-room hut 
built of tree branches 
and metal sheets.    
Every time it rained, the 
inside got soaked. It 
was becoming difficult 
for the family of 6 to 
continue living there.  

We gave this report 
to the sponsors along 
with pictures and a 
video and the cost to 
build a new home. 
After much thought 
and prayer, Chenia’s 
sponsors decided to 
help the family build 
the new home.  

The land that the 
family owns is just 
large enough for the 
home to fit at one end 
of their property. This 
gives them room to 
raise their cows and 
other animals. Chenia’s 
father Osnel is a 
farmer and also raises   
animals for a living.  

The new home turned out great! The family is 
so grateful to be living there. We are thankful for 
the sponsors who gave so graciously. Our prayer 
is that this home will bless the family for years to 
come and be an open door to spread the Gospel.  

The family’s new home
Chenia with her parents 
and brothers and sister

Chenia 
and her 
family at 
their old 
house


